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Chair Alonso Leon, Vice Chairs Neron and Weber, and members of the 

committee: 

On behalf of OSBA membership, including 197 school districts and 19 

Education Service Districts, thank you for the opportunity to testify on House 

Bill 2060. Generally, OSBA supports the ideas contained within HB 2060. The 

goals represent modest policy choices for legislators, at the request of the 

Department of Education and Gov. Brown. However, some parts of the bill raise 

concerns for local district operation. 

The Student Success Act of 2019 created, among other things, the Student 

Investment Account. It also required, in order to access SIA funds, that local 

school districts consult with the Oregon Department of Education in setting 

performance growth targets for students. Legislators deliberately chose to keep 

these decisions local. 

 

Sec. 2(4) of the proposed HB 2060, which can be found on pg. 3 lns. 33-37, 

would add State Board of Education rulemaking ability around mental and 

behavioral health performance growth target setting by local districts. Given the 

recent history of the SIA and Student Success Act implementation, this change 

should be seriously considered. 

 

Since the SIA process came into effect in early 2020, school districts have 

navigated the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, resulting economic downturn, and 

consequent upheaval and loss of learning caused by the requirement to deliver 

instruction and services to students remotely. This has not been a normal year. 

SIA revenues are much lower than was projected in 2019 and school districts 

have not had the opportunity to genuinely implement the measures that would 

meaningfully address student mental and behavioral health needs. 

 

It is not clear that this is the time for the State Board of Education to exercise 

greater control over local processes. Student mental and behavioral health is 

crucial to student success and is a bedrock concept of the Student Success Act. 

Increasing centralized control, at the expense of local expertise, is not a decision 

that should be taken lightly. 


